PIPE & NORTH PIPE LAKES PROTECTION & REHABILITATION DISTRICT

APRIL, 2004 NEWSLETTER

REPORT FROM WATER QUALITY COMMITTEE—The subject committee has been rather busy the past month or so. Following is their report, which will bring you up-to-date on their progress towards formulating a Lake Management Plan (LMP).

The Citizen's Advisory Committee for Water Quality has started the process of creating a lake management plan for the Pipe Lakes by holding 3 meetings so far. The most recent meeting was a session on April 13th with our consultant, Steve McComas. The lake management plan will be based on recommendations by our consultant, who is in the process of completing his analysis of our 2nd planning grant study. Using the committee's feedback from the meetings to date, our consultant is refining his recommendations. With the next meeting to be held on April 30th, the committee will provide further feedback and propose goals to be targeted by the lake management plan. The main work of the committee to date is summarized below.

Primary Issues

The fundamental issue the committee is addressing is how to best maintain "healthy" lakes into the future. In addition, 2 specific issues have been identified for emphasis - maintain/improve water clarity and prevent invasive species from entrenching. 

Lake Management Plan Format

The management plan will consist of 2 sections. The first section will contain a group of projects recommended by the committee for approval by the district board and district members. The second section will contain a group of projects that are under investigation and not yet recommended for implementation. 

Evolving Conclusions and Recommendations

While our consultant is still developing his conclusions and recommendations, general understanding and directions to take are evolving. Pipe Lake has much better clarity characteristics than expected for its ecoregion. Because of the current good clarity and basic features of Pipe Lake, Pipe Lake is vulnerable to clarity degradation. As a result, projects to protect Pipe Lake's clarity are very important for its future. Considering the features of North Pipe Lake and its watershed, North Pipe Lake's Secchi depth is slightly better than typically expected for the ecoregion. But chlorophyll levels in North Pipe have been higher than the ecoregion expectation in some recent years. The dominant contributor of North Pipe Lake's clarity level appears to be phosphorus recycling from the lake bottom. Since Pipe Lake's largest inlet is the flow from North Pipe Lake into Pipe Lake, reducing phosphorus in North Pipe Lake surface waters may be an effective component of protecting Pipe Lake. 

The list of possible recommendations from our consultant covers projects on our shorelands, in the lakes, and in the outer watershed. The cost of possible projects varies from a few dollars to as much as $50,000. Some of the projects, especially the more expensive ones, may be eligible for 50% cost sharing grants. 

Requests to Our Consultant

The committee has asked for a set of recommendations that are essential to maintain the lakes' current states. The consensus of the committee is that the lakes have decreased in clarity over the years. The committee has, therefore, also asked for optional recommendations that would improve clarity (as measured by a Secchi disk) over a period of 5-10 years by 4 feet in Pipe Lake and by 2 feet in North Pipe Lake.

OFFICAL NOTICE OF SPECIAL MEETING OF THE DISTRICT

The Board of Commissioners has called a special meeting of the District to be held on Saturday, May 22 @ 10:30 a.m. at Christ Lutheran Church (corner “G” & “T”). 
Agenda for this meeting is as follows:

1. By-Laws Modification—A minor modification to the By-Laws must be made in order to qualify for tax exempt status in the eyes of the IRS.

2. Boat Parade date announcement (Saturday, July 3) & organization

3. Picnic date announcement (Saturday, August 14) & organization

4. Presentation by Steve McComas of Blue Water Science on his analysis of our lakes and any recommendations.

5. Open discussion of Steve’s comments and input for the Water Quality Committee to aid them in creating a lake management plan.

6. Set date of annual meeting (August 21 or 28) for adoption of Lake Management plan, election of commissioner, adoption of 2005 budget, etc.

Items 1, 2 & 3 are mainly routine and housecleaning items and should take only a few minutes. The primary focus of this meeting will be the presentation by Steve McComes and the following Q&A period. The major objective is to give everyone an understanding of the lake studies and his conclusions and recommendations. Also we want to give the Water Quality Committee and the District Commissioners the benefit of your comments as they begin to enter the final stages of formulating a LMP. I cannot emphasize enough how important this meeting is to the future of our lakes, so PLEASE put this date on your calendar and plan to attend.

OFFICIAL NOTICE OF DISTRICT BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

The Board of Commissioners has called their next regular meeting for Saturday, May 22 @ 8:30 a.m. at Christ Lutheran Church. The agenda for this meeting is as follows:

1. Call to order

2. Minutes of February board meeting

3. Treasurers Report

4. 2005 Budget Discussion (Investigation only)

a. Hire conservation office to monitor lake activity on high profile weekends.
5. Comments re upcoming report from Steve

6. 2004 Picnic discussion

7. Wash out at boat ramp discussion of repair and prevention.

8. Proposed committee items (Investigation discussion only)

a. Fish Population

b. No wake zones

c. Special hours for wave runners, water skiers etc.

d. Monitor legal age of drivers, and unsafe use of motorized watercraft and illegal use of ski course.
9. Additional items of business

10.  Next board meeting

11. Adjourn

Although you are welcome to attend this meeting also, your attendance is not as important as it is for the special meeting.

COMMENTS—Over these past four months, your district commissioners and WQC members have strived to educate you on the science of lake studies, bring you up-to-date on the studies completed to date and the status of our lakes, and keep you informed of what we are doing, our thinking for the future and the process that we are taking. Your input on these or any other efforts will be appreciated.

